

**Public Document Pack**  
**SHAW AND CROMPTON DISTRICT EXECUTIVE**  
**12/06/2018 at 6.00 pm**



**Present:** Councillor H Gloster  
Councillors C. Gloster, Murphy, Sykes Turner and Williamson  
(from Item 6)

Also in Attendance:

Jill Beaumont

Director of Children's Social Care  
and early Help

Eve Edwards

Community Development Officer  
Head of Constitutional Services

**1            ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR**

The committee agreed to change the order of business so that the Election of Vice-Chair was the first item.  
It was moved and seconded that Councillor H Gloster be elected Vice-Chair.

RESOLVED – That Councillor H Gloster be elected Vice-Chair.

**2            APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

There were no apologies for absence received.

**3            URGENT BUSINESS**

Councillor C Gloster raised an item of Urgent Business in relation to issues with parking on Oak Street, Shaw and asked Members to consider ways of addressing the issue for residents. The Committee were advised that the issue was a perennial problem with residents unable to park outside their own addresses. This was due to employees of the business workers in particular, whom find it easier to park on the surrounding streets whilst working in the Mills. The parking issues were also applicable to Jubilee Street, Cheetham Street, Beal Lane, the Metrolink Car Park, Thomas Street and Duke Street.

Although Members agreed parking on the streets wasn't an offence, it was inconvenient for residents and caused traffic issues due to the volume of vehicles.

In the past members had looked at solutions including:

- Parking Permits – Permits would actually reduce the parking available for residents.
- Reversing One Way on Oak Street – This caused more problems in traffic and double parking
- Parking restrictions – Would not assist with problems and traffic/parking.

Meetings had taken place with the business located in the mills and they had been very helpful to try and enforce zero tolerance however the problems have still persisted.

It was suggested that the business could assist by placing an employee at the relevant parking hot spots when the shift changes to prevent employees from parking however this may

not be practicable and parking on the highway was not breaking the law.

RESOLVED – To write to the businesses explaining the parking issues via complaints from residents living on the surrounding streets.

4 **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

There were no declarations of interest received.

5 **PUBLIC QUESTION TIME**

There were two public questions received.

Question 1 was submitted by Louie Hamblett.

Can I ask the District Executive what the position is regarding the flooding at Moss Hey. I did ask the Ward Councillor if they could assist with land owner details and I know that enquiries have been made to establish ownership of the land but as yet I am no clearer as to how this will move forward as the relevant Councillor has not been able to identify ownership of the land.

Councillor C Gloster advised the meeting that there was a flooding issue at Moss Hey near the steps which lead to the over Metrolink. The District Coordinator had tried to establish the ownership of the land from Council but as yet had no response and this was over three months ago. A reminder would be sent to the relevant officer at the Council to establish the riparian owner in order to address the issues.

Question 2 was submitted by Louie Hamblett.

Would the District seek to make meaningful representation regarding the proposed TFGM zoning charge and seek that Shaw and Crompton be placed in zone 3 of the proposal?

Members of the committee agreed that representations on the consultation would be submitted from the Chair of the District Executive to the Council's Transport for Greater Manchester representatives, with the view of the District Executive that Shaw and Crompton should be placed in Zone 3 and not Zone 4. Members expressed concern about the differing Zones within the Borough placing Shaw and Crompton in Zone 4, meaning it would be cheaper for residents of the Borough to travel to Rochdale than to Oldham. The consultation closing date was 17<sup>th</sup> June 2018.

RESOLVED – That the public questions be noted.

6 **MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING**

RESOLVED - That the minutes of the meeting held on 13<sup>th</sup> March 2018 be approved as a correct record.

7 **PETITIONS**

There were no petitions to note.

8 **NOMINATIONS TO OUTSIDE BODIES**

RESOLVED - That Councillor Sykes be appointed to the Board of the AV Davies Charity, and that Councillors Williamson and Murphy be appointed to the membership of the Hopwood Trust.

9 **NOMINATIONS TO THE HEALTH & WELLBEING SUB GROUP**

RESOLVED - That Councillors C Gloster and Turner be appointed to the Health and Wellbeing Sub group.

10 **SHAW AND CROMPTON COMMUNITY FORUM MINUTES**

RESOLVED - That the minutes of the meeting the Shaw and Crompton Community Forum held on 13<sup>th</sup> March 2018 be approved as a correct record.

11 **MINUTES OF THE HEALTH & WELLBEING SUB GROUP**

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the Health and Wellbeing Sub-Group held on 19<sup>th</sup> March 2018 be noted.

12 **SHAW AND CROMPTON BUDGET REPORT**

Consideration was given to the Shaw and Crompton Budget Report 2018/19 which sought approval of a grant of £5,331 to Full Circle for youth provision in the District.

Members agreed that the monies would be allocated but wanted to ensure that the provision was evaluated and monitored as it was going to be delivered differently and to ensure the youth provision was pitched at the correct age range for the youth of Shaw and Crompton to assist with Anti-Social behaviour.

RESOLVED – That:

1. The grant of £5,331 to Full Circle for youth provision in the district be approved.
2. The Councillor budget allocations outlined in this report be noted.

13 **DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

RESOLVED – That the date of the next Shaw and Crompton District Executive would take place on 17<sup>th</sup> July at 6.00pm.

The meeting started at 6.00pm and ended at 7.21pm

This page is intentionally left blank